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How should instructors be rewarded or compensated for teaching the First-Year Seminar (FYS)?

 Effective incentives and rewards can play a major role in facilitating the recruitment of faculty instructors. As Bonwell and Eison (1991) suggest, “One of the major barriers to educational reform and instructional change is limited incentives for faculty to change” (p. v). This barrier to reform also applies to faculty involvement with the FYS because, as Barefoot and Fidler (1996) suggest, “Traditional institutional reward systems often do not favor the teaching of courses that are ‘extradisciplinary’—outside of the traditionally defined academic disciplines” (p. 6). To circumvent this barrier to faculty involvement with the FYS, college administrators may need to intentionally earmark rewards and incentives to attract faculty instructors to teach the course. Practices that have been used to stimulate and reward faculty interest in becoming FYS instructors include the following: (a) supplemental stipends for teaching the course, (b) load 

reduction, (c) release time from some another institutional responsibility (for example, committee work), (d) mini-sabbatical or summer stipend for course preparation, (e) travel funds for professional development relating to the first-year experience or the instructor’s home discipline, and (f) special consideration in promotion and tenure decisions. 

    At the very least, administrators should seek to combat disincentives that discourage non-tenured faculty from becoming involved in the FYS because it takes time and energy from other professional activities count toward their promotion and tenure. Overcoming this impediment will require the efforts of higher-level administrators, working in conjunction with department chairs, to creatively and consensually credit faculty contributions to the seminar, and assign significant weight to these contributions in departmental decisions about professional promotion.

   An attempt should also be made to avoid the policy of only allowing faculty to teach the seminar on an overload basis. National survey data indicate that the majority (56%) of reporting institutions have faculty teach the FYS as part of their normal (base) teaching load. Teaching the seminar as an “overload” may do just that—overload faculty and compromise their time and commitment to a course that is intensively student-centered, which requires them to stretch beyond the comfort zone of their own discipline and participate in special instructional training. Incorporating the seminar into a faculty member’s normal (base) teaching load sends a strong message to the college community that teaching the course is an important professional activity. An illustration of an effective institutional practice with respect to faculty compensation for teaching the seminar is one employed by Ferrum College (VA). At Ferrum, faculty who teach the seminar do it as part of their regular teaching load, with the seminar replacing a course in their disciplinary field. In addition, seminar instructors are given a stipend for participating in training-and-development workshops offered before and during the academic year (Grimes, 2000). 
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